
 
 

City Manager’s Office 

MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE: 03/06/2023 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

THRU: Doug Thornley, City Manager  Approved Electronically 

FROM: Krysti Smith, Management Analyst  

SUBJECT:  Update to table one on item D.5 

This memo provides a correction to “Table 1: Proposed City of Reno SLFRF Summary”  

included in the staff report for Item D.5.  

In the first column, the titles of the priority categories for “Pandemic Response” and “Parks and 

Recreation” were transposed. This correction is notated below using strikethrough. The projects 

and dollar amounts throughout the report are unimpacted by this correction. 

Table 1: Proposed City of Reno SLFRF Summary 

Priority Category 
Approved 

Projects 

Project 

Overages 

Proposed 

Projects 

Proposed 

Allocation 

% 

Allocation 

Access to Healthcare $3,000,000 $0 $2,000,000 $5,000,000 10% 

Affordable Housing $7,500,000 $0.00 $1,350,000 $8,850,000 17% 

Community Programs $1,490,000 $0.00 $4,055,800 $5,545,800 11% 

Parks and Recreation 

Pandemic Response 
$1,414,952.03 $137,935.32 $9,022,309.65 $10,575,197 21% 

Pandemic Response 

Parks and Recreation 
$2,965,000 $1,340,000 $10,244,000 $14,549,000 28% 

Public Safety $6,000,000 $0 $0 $6,000,000 12% 

Senior Resources $1,000,000 0 $0 $1,000,000 2% 

Total $23,369,952.03 $1,477,935.32 $26,672,109.65 $51,519,997 100% 

 




